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PO Box 5459 - Tahoe City, CA  96145   Ph – (530) 581-8700   Fx – (530) 581-8762
MARKETING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

October 25, 2011 – 1 pm 
Tahoe City Public Utility District Conference Room

PRELIMINARY MINUTES

COMMITTEE MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: Brett Williams, Ron Parson, Heather Allison, Kevin Hickey, Deb Dudley, Les Pedersen and Becky Moore
RESORT ASSOCIATION STAFF: Sandy Evans-Hall, Andy Chapman, Kym Fable, Jason Neary, Jeremy Jacobson, Anna Atwood, Lisa de Roulet and Emily Sullivan-Detwiler
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE: Wendy Hummer, Kerstin Plemel, Mike Williams, and Pettit Gilwee
I.  MEETING OF THE MARKETING COMMITEE 

1.0
CALL TO ORDER – ESTABLISH QUORUM

1.1  
The Marketing Committee meeting was called to order at 1:08 pm by Chair Les Pedersen and quorum was formed.
2.0 PUBLIC FORUM

2.1
Sandy introduced Lisa de Roulet as the new Director of Finances and Human Resources for the NLTRA. 
3.0 AGENDA AMENDMENTS AND APPROVAL
3.1     Andy stated the quorum piece on the agenda will be corrected on next month’s agenda.  
3.2. 
M/S/C (Dudley/Williams) (7/0) to approve the agenda with the corrections noted above.

4.0
APPROVAL OF THE MARKETING COMMITTEE MINUTES FROM THE MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 27, 2011
4.1
M/S/C (Parson/Dudley (7/0) to approve the Marketing Committee meeting minutes from September 27, 2011. 

5.0 REVIEW AND DIRECTION OF FY 2011/12 CONFERENCE MARKETING MEDIA PLAN
5.1 Andy stated that the comprehensive Conference Marketing Plan was created with the input from the Directors of Sales at the last two Conference Sales Sub-Committee meetings.  Wendy reviewed the FY 2011-12 Conference Media Plan located in the Marketing packet with the Committee.  She stated that they have increased the internet marketing in the plan from last year per the request of the Conference Sales Sub-Committee.  The Director of Sales decided to focus marketing in Northern California, Southern California and Chicago.  Wendy also reviewed the proposed New Media plan to the Committee.
5.2 Jason reviewed the decision process that the Conference Sales Sub-Committee took in choosing Northern California, Southern California and Chicago as the markets they wanted to focus on.  The Committee asked if the Conference Sales Sub-Committee is a new/recognized North Lake Tahoe Chamber of Commerce-Convention and Visitors Bureau-Resort Association (NLTCCCVBRA) Committee.  Jason stated that the Committee has been meeting informally for years but moving forward they will be recognized as a formal NLTRA Committee.  The Committee agreed with the plan and suggested Jason’s direct sales efforts are focused on Chicago. 
5.3 Jason reviewed the Conference Sales 12 Month Travel Schedule.  He stated that the IMEX show was very successful.  The upcoming shows he will be attending are; UC Davis Vendor Fair, the CalSAE-Seasonal Spectacular in Sacramento, the Holiday Showcase in Chicago, MILO in Reno and the HSMAI Affordable Meetings in San Jose.  He stated that there is $20,000 set aside for upcoming special projects and to allow the new Sales Manager attend some shows.  
5.4 The Committee was concerned that the travel scheduled was light in Chicago and Washington DC.  Jason replied that this is just the show schedule.  They are waiting to hire the new sales manager to allow Jason to travel to Chicago and Washington DC more often.  

5.5 The Committee suggested having an Advisory Board assist in gaining more Association visits to the region.  Jason stated that he will be working on that at the Conference Sales Sub-Committee meeting this Friday; he will report the results back to the Committee at their next meeting.  The committee asked Wendy about the amount of money set aside for web searching and GEO tracking and suggested the addition of a tag line to the message on the GoTahoeNorth.com’s meeting page.  They also suggested having an advisory board review the website as well.  
5.6 Ron asked when the Director of Sales meetings are scheduled.  Jason replied that the meetings will be scheduled on the last Thursday of every other month.

Action: Jason will report the results back to the Committee at their next meeting concerning the formation of an Advisory Board for the Sales Sub-Committee meeting
6.0 REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF 2011/12 WEDDING MEDIA PLAN
6.1.
Wendy reviewed the 2011/12 Wedding Media Plan located in the Marketing Packet with the Committee.  She stated that marketing on Wedding websites is not the best usage of marketing efforts due to the Co-op not having a designated weddings sales person.  The goal of the plan is to get interested parties to visit GoTahoeNorth.com by focusing on search mechanisms.  
6.2
The Committee asked about asking the (old) Wedding Association members to form a Committee and assist with the marketing plan.  Andy stated that they are working on forming a Wedding focus group or informal Committee at this time.  The Committee also suggested forming a wedding Co-op to combine funds to market weddings in North Lake Tahoe. 
6.3 M/S/C (Parson/Pedersen) (7/0/1) to approve the 2011/12 Wedding Media Plan with direction.
Action: Staff to research the possibility forming a Wedding focus group or informal Committee
7.0 REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF NLTRA MARKETING REVISED BUDGET
7.1
Andy stated they had to revise the budget due to negotiations with Placer County and some internal changes within the organization.  He reviewed the handout he distributed to the Committee that described the budget revisions.  This item will go to the Finance Committee for review next week and then to the NLTCCCVBRA Board for Approval at their next meeting scheduled for November 2, 2011.
7.2
M/S/C (Parson/Williams) (7/0/1) to approve NLTCCCVBRA Marketing Revised Budget.  

8.0 PRESENTATION OF FY 2011/12 SPECIAL EVENT GRANT RECIPIENTS
8.1
The Special Events Grant process designated that a Special Event Taskforce be formed to review the grants at a formal grant review on September 14th.  The Special Event Taskforce consisted of:
Chamber Committee-Kay Williams (Granlibakken) and Caroline Ross (Squaw Valley Neighborhood Company), Marketing Committee-Kevin Hickey (Tahoe Adventure) and Heather Allison (Ritz Carlton), Lodging Committee-Debi Milani (Coldwell Banker) and the NLTCCCVBRA Board-Kali Kopley (Uncorked)
8.2
Kym stated that out of the 21 grant applicants, two were not funded and two were moved up to marquee events.  She reviewed the FY 2011/12 Special Event Grant distribution spreadsheet located in the Marketing Packet.  
The Committee asked about the two events that were chosen as marquee events.   Andy replied that the Leadville Qualifier is in line with our chosen marketing initiatives and we could assist by being a presenting sponsor instead of granting funds.  The Adventure Sports Week is also inline with our chosen marketing initiatives and we will be looking for a sponsorship opportunity with them as well.  The staff is also looking at supporting the Taho-e Nalu with their short film about paddle-boarding on Lake Tahoe.  
9.0
DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS- 
9.1
Advertising- Smith and Jones reported on the marketing plan that is located in the Marketing Packet for October 2011.  They have added an email blast focusing on gaining visitors to contact with us via facebook.  They will also be conducting an email survey in the next few weeks.  Mike stated that November 1st GoTahoeNorth.com will switch over to Winter imagery and information.  The RSS feed on the Event Calendar can be organized by location.    
9.2
Conference Sales-The Conference Sales report is located in the Marketing Departmental Packet.  Jason stated that the Conference sales department was given the Smart Meetings Platinum Award and the MMC Gold Award.
9.3
Leisure Sales-Jeremy reviewed the Leisure Sales report located in the Marketing Departmental Packet.   
9.4 Special Projects-Judy’s report is located in the Marketing Departmental Packet.
9.5 Web-The report on the web is included in the Marketing Departmental reports. 
9.6
Public Relations-Pettit reported on the PR report located in the Departmental Reports section of the Marketing packet.  
10.0
STANDING REPORTS
10.1
The following reports were posted on www.nltra.org:
· SEPTEMBER MTRiP REPORT
· SEPTEMBER RENO TAHOE AIRPORT REPORT

· SEPTEMBER  WEB/GEO TRACKING REPORT
· SEPTEMBER LODGING REFERRAL REPORT

· CONFERENCE ACTIVITY REPORT
11.0
COMMITTEE COMMENTS

11.1 
Deb asked about the Squaw Valley Ski Museum.  Andy replied that they came to the Board in April and gave a brief update.  They are researching locations for the museum.


11.2
Ron Parson mentioned the Women’s Wellness Weekend will be held at Granlibakken on November 12-13, 2011.  You can come and stay at Granlibakken and attend or come as a day visitors.  Pre registration is occurring now.  
12.0
ADJOURNMENT

12.1 The Marketing Committee meeting adjourned at 2:55 pm.
Submitted By:
Anna Atwood, Marketing Executive Assistant
North Lake Tahoe Resort Association
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